

REPORT TO COUNCIL 18 JANUARY 2005 

CHAIR OF COMMUNITY OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

The Committee met twice in November; our normal meeting was followed at the end of the month by a special meeting, which was mainly concerned with consideration of budget proposals.

The meeting on 18 November had at its centre a number of papers relating to housing issues. 

In attendance was the Acting Chief Executive of Carlisle Housing Association and in a lively exchange the Committee heard about a range of future plans within CHA and some of the constraints that they consider are affecting current performance. The Committee noted that CHA would be subject to inspection by the Audit Commission at a point to be determined in the next 12 months and looked forward to the opportunity this should provide for further detailed independent review of their performance. 

The Committee was concerned to learn that very few of the chosen Performance Indicators which are being used by the Council to monitor CHA performance could be used to provide comparative indicators from other similar housing associations. This had not been the understanding when the particular indicators were agreed as monitoring tools and we have sought a review of the position. 

At the same meeting the Committee considered a report establishing terms of reference for the review of homelessness services and City Council hostel provision. This is a very significant issue with numbers of homeless people presenting in the City rising steeply and suitable accommodation often difficult to find. Subsequently I attended the initial stakeholders meeting with representatives from various agencies and interested parties to develop the key questions for the review and the whole Committee will hold a workshop on this important area of policy in the new year. 

Finally I would want to note on housing the involvement of the Committee in the development of the Housing Strategy document, which will be considered again at our meeting later this month. 

The meeting at the end of November examined the range of budget proposals – revenue and capital – within the remit of the Committee. In a number of cases these proposals related to areas that had been the subject of earlier discussions in Committee – the proposed funding for Housing initiatives, rural services and the Sheepmount Bridge being examples of such matters. However it also gave the Committee a useful opportunity to examine new areas that will come within future agendas for scrutiny. This was a valuable process and I am sure that the Executive and Council benefit from the input from O&S prior to proposals being finalised for inclusion in the Budget.

As a separate item at the same meeting the Committee received a presentation from the consultant who had produced the Development Plan for the Museums and Arts Service. This provides a range of options for future development and the Committee was able through questioning to obtain some clear indications of the complex issues that face the Council – financial and organisational - in progressing the development and enhancement of facilities at Tullie House and elsewhere. 

Finally the Committee will be taking its first evidence later this month in a new Subject Review on the issues relating to the tackling of Anti Social Behaviour.

Michael Boaden

Chair of Community Overview & Scrutiny Committee
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